

City of Ann Arbor

Meeting Minutes - Draft

Independent Community Police Oversight Commission

301 E. Huron St. Ann Arbor, MI 48104 http://a2gov.legistar.com/ Calendar.aspx

Tuesday, March 22, 2022

6:00 PM

Larcom City Hall, 301 E Huron St., Council Chambers

This meeting will be broadcast live on CTN Cable Channel 16, ATT Channel 99, and online at a2gov.org/watchCTN

Public commentary can be made in person or by calling: 877 853 5247 or 888 788 0099

Enter Meeting ID: 935 1520 9819

CALL TO ORDER

L. Jackson called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.

ROLL CALL

Present 7 - Lisa Jackson, Mohammad Othman, Frances

Todoro-Hargreaves, Bonnie Billups, Ali Ramlawi, Cynthia

Harrison, and Joshua Meisler

Absent 5 - Linh Song, Jude Walton, Stefani Carter, Makiah Shipp,

and Randy Milgrom

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Approved as presented

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

22-0426 ICPOC February Meeting Minutes

A motion was made by M. Othman, seconded by B. Billups, that the Minutes be Approved with changes by the Commission and forwarded to the City Council and should be returned by 04/18/2022. On a voice vote, the Chair declared the motion carried.

PUBLIC FORUM

No speakers were brought before the commission.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS

Lt. Colonel Michael A. Krumm, Professional Development Bureau, Michigan State Police, Introduction - Traffic Stop Data

Lt. Colonel Michael Krumm discussed how the Michigan State Police (MSP) publicize their traffic stop data and traffic crash reports. He talked about how they established a transparency and accountability division within their agency and how it has built confidence in the community.

OLD BUSINESS

Traffic Transparency

B. Billups motion to accept the Resolution as presented, seconded by F. Todoro-Hargreaves. Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.

22-0605 ICPOC Resolution To City Council Regarding Ann Arbor Traffic Transparency

Community Time Line - Feedback Listening Sessions

F. Todoro-Hargreaves discussed the unarmed response plan. Presently, the city has put out a request for proposal (RFP) city administration plan to hire an outside agency to head up the community sessions. More information will be available at April's meeting.

Unarmed Response Vote - 3/21/2022

L. Jackson reported the City Council postponed the vote on unarmed response until their next meeting on April 4, 2022. She read an excerpt from a letter sent by the public on the consequences of armed response and mental health.

AAPOA

F. Todoro-Hargreaves discussed the AAPOA upcoming contract negotiations and highlighting concerns with the department's progressive discipline versus human resources policies. She encourage commissioners to review the contract and send feedback to her or L. Jackson.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business.

REPORT FROM COMMITTEES

No report from the committees.

COMMUNICATIONS

L. Jackson discussed her meeting with the Washtenaw Equity Partners. The group is working on Front End Prevention-strategy plus research questions to developed and study ways to prevent young people from entering the criminal justice system.

C. Harrision attended the Day of Empathy at the Michigan State Capital, sponsored by Safe and Just organization. Panelist were women who had been incarcerated at Huron Valley Correctional facility. They discussed their living conditions and the challenges they face reentering into the community.

ICPOC Youth Forum

L. Jackson discussed the Youth Forum held at the University of Michigan League-Hussey on Saturday, March 12, 2022. There was a discussion about how young people feel about policing. The theme centered on relationships and participants suggest hosting a similar event with students at their high schools.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No comments were brought before the commission.

ADJOURNMENT

M. Othman moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by C. Harrison. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

All persons are encouraged to participate in public meetings. Citizens requiring translation or sign language services or other reasonable accommodations may contact the City Clerk's office at 734.794.6140; via e-mail to: cityclerk@a2gov.org; or by written request addressed and mailed or delivered to:

City Clerk's Office 301 E. Huron St. Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Requests made with less than two business days' notice may not be able to be accommodated.